

## **CISD BOARD REPORT**

A Summary of the Board of Trustees Meeting

Special Meeting - June 22, 2015

## **Construction of Secure Entry Vestibules**

Scott Lee with Joeris presented bids for the construction of secure vestibules for summer 2015. Joeris was asking for approval of guaranteed maximum price for the work on the secure entry vestibules for Bowie and Navarro. The designs of the secure entries will not impact the outside entry appearance of either campus. The changes are on the inside of the front doors where visitors will be required to check-in through the front office before they are given access to the rest of the school. On a motion by Mr. Saberton and seconded by Mr. Sodd, the Board voted to approve the guaranteed maximum price of \$74,550. The motion passed unanimously.

## Salaries 2015-2016

On a motion by Mr. Watkins and seconded by Mrs. Kelley, the Board voted to approve a salary increase of 3% for all employees for the 2015-2016 school year and increase the District contribution towards employees' health insurance \$15/month for a total monthly contribution of \$250. The motion passed unanimously.

The Board recessed into closed session at 6:30 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m.